From: <u>randyl@2riversbank.com</u>

To: <u>Director - FASB</u>

Subject: File Reference: No. 1810-100, "Accounting for Financial Instruments and Revisions to the Accounting for

Derivative Instruments and Hedging Activities"

**Date:** Thursday, September 16, 2010 10:48:11 AM

Randy Lock PO Box 550 Blair, NE 68008-0550

September 16, 2010

Russell Golden Technical Director Financial Accounting Standards Board 401 Merritt 7, PO Box 5116 Norwalk, CT 06856-5116

Dear Mr. Golden:

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the exposure draft, "Accounting for Financial Instruments and Revisions to the Accounting for Derivative Instruments and Hedging Activities."

As President/CEO of Two Rivers Bank, a Sub S banking institution in Blair, NE with \$130 Million in total assets, I am writing to express my opinions on specific provisions of the exposure draft.

## I. COMMENTS ON FAIR VALUE

I am strongly opposed to the portion of the proposal that requires all financial instruments - including loans - to be reported at fair value (market value) on the balance sheet.

Marking all loans to market would cause our bank's capital to sway with fluctuations in the markets - even if the entire loan portfolio is performing. Instead of providing better information about our bank's health or its ability to pay dividends, the proposal would mask it.

For the reasons stated above, our bank respectfully requests that the fair value section of the exposure draft be dropped.

## II. COMMENTS ON LOAN IMPAIRMENT

I support the Board's efforts to revise the methodology to estimate loan loss provisions. However, I have serious concerns about how such changes can be implemented by banks like mine.

I recommend that any final model be tested by banks my size in order to ensure that the model is solid and workable.

## III. COMMENTS ON HEDGE ACCOUNTING

The "shortcut" and the "critical terms match" methods should be

maintained. This greatly helps medium and smaller banks like mine to reduce the cost of compliance with the hedge accounting rules.

Thank you for considering my comments.

Sincerely,

402-426-9500 President/CEO Two Rivers Bank

This message has been verified by CapwizXC as authentic and sent by this individual. Authentication ID: [31eeqpu9]